
Te Ara Ihutai Christchurch Coastal Pathway Moncks Bay

Submission by the Redcliffs Residents Association

Speed limit change
The Association is fully supportive of the proposed speed limit, but recommends that it be extended eastward to the Redcliffs traffic lights and westward to the Sumner limited speed zone, thus providing a limited speed zone for the length of the pathway immediately adjacent to the Main Road. This will also increase safety for pedestrians with regard to residents backing out of driveways across the pathway. Note that the Association has recommended that this speed limit apply to the whole of the Main Road in Redcliffs from the new school limited speed zone.

2.   Parking changes
The Association is in agreement with the proposed parking changes with the exception of the Cliff Road area where parallel parking should be maintained for yacht trailer parking in association with yacht club activities.

3.  Bus stop relocations
Agree with bus stop relocations

4.  New pedestrian islands
Agree with new pedestrian islands

5.  Intersection upgrades
Agree with intersection upgrades but note that the crossing adjacent to Cliff Road should be moved further east (toward Sumner), to avoid conflict with traffic turning from Cliff Road as well as the Yacht Club carpark.

6.  Other comments:
a)  The extension of the pathway into the carriageway to enable the path to get past the yacht club should be extended further toward Sumner than currently shown so that the entire pathway can pass on the road side of the existing rock wall (some rock wall will be lost); the carriageway widened toward the landward side to maintain the necessary road width.
This will save most of the very popular Moncks Bay Beach, which should not be sacrificed.
The path should swing back to the currently proposed route before the boatshed deck.
b)  The proposal from Moncks Bay to beyond Shag Rock has a solid concrete wall abutting the pathway providing a very unpleasant walking environment - the plan should be modified to enable planting and trees to be established between the path and the road.
c) Toilets should be included in the plan, at the yacht club carpark or nearby. (Beach users can get desperate!)
d) There are 3 existing seats between the tram shelter and the yacht club which need to be retained, and additional seats provided between the yacht club and Shag Rock.
e) The proposed lookout should be larger and at the Shag Rock corner, with access to the beach from this point.
6) We request further involvement by Redcliffs residents in pathway  design development in the Moncks Bay section.

